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Vail Recreation District October 25, 2005 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

October 25, 2005
A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on October 25, 2005, at 5:00 p.m., at Dobson Arena Conference Room Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

MEMBERS PRESENT
Nino Licciardi, Julie Hansen, Michelle Hall, Scott Proper
STAFF PRESENT
Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Diane Johnson
STAFF PRESENTING
Brent Redman

DEPT 06 BUDGET

TOV MEMBERS 
 
Pam Brandmeyer
PRESENT



OTHERS PRESENT
Eric Weaver, Ken Marchetti, Rick Sackbauer, Mark Gordon
CALL TO ORDER
Director Licciardi called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. Director Hansen made the motion to excuse Director Cook from the meeting. Director Proper Seconded. Approved unanimously

APPROVAL OF 10/11/05
MEETING MINUTES
Director Proper moved to approve the October 11th 2005 Board meeting minutes. Director Hall seconded. Approved unanimously.

PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS


NOT ON AGENDA

Mr. Mark Gordon introduced himself to the Board and Staff stating that he is a candidate running for a position on the Vail Town Council during this upcoming election. He stated that if elected he would have full support of maintaining and producing more recreational opportunities in Vail. He stated that the Vail Recreation District and the Vail Town Council need to continue to maintain a good working relationship and would be interested in exploring the financial relationship between the two entities if elected.
Director Hansen asked Mr. Mark Gordon how he felt about the use of RET Dollars towards recreation programs, specifically Vail Recreation District Programs. He stated that he would like to educate himself better on the use of those dollars and would like to get a better understanding of what those dollars are used for. If elected he would be supportive of using those RET dollars toward Recreation Activities and Programs for the Vail Recreation District. He believes in recreation for the Vail Community.
Director Licciardi stated that he would like to see more special events coming to Vail. Mr. Mark Gordon agreed and stated that he would like to set up a meeting between the Commission of Special Events and the Vail Recreation District in order to maximize special events in Vail. Director Licciardi agreed.

Ms. Diane Johnson wanted to thank the Board for the support of the Imagination Station and the approval of $10,000 towards the design of the new Imagination Station. She stated that the Grand Opening of the Imagination Station was on Saturday October 22 and Sunday October 23 and that both days were very successful. She went onto state that she had about 300 people attend with some people coming both days. She was very excited about the overall attendance.
Mr. Rick Sackbauer presented the Vail Recreation District Board of Directors the new sign to be put up at the Vail Gymnastics Center for the community and public to view. The sign included the title Vail Gymnastics with the Vail Recreation District logo and the team that made construction of the facility possible (Town of Vail, Vail Recreation District, Eagle Water and Sanitation District, the Eagle County School District and Vail Resorts Inc.). Mr. Rick Sackbauer thanked the VRD Board once again for the effort in making the new gymnastics facility happen.

CONTINUANCE OF PUBLIC HEARING
FOR 2006 BUDGET/REVIEW 2006 BUDGET AND

DEPARTMENT FEE SCHEDULE

Mr. Ortiz reported on changes made to the 2006 Budget since the previous Oct 11, 2005 Board Meeting:

· The budget has been changed to show the golf cart lease being

paid off over a two year period rather than 4 years.  The loan will be structures so that there will be no prepayment penalty if the VRD decides to pay the loan off early in future years.

· Golf maintenance cut $6000 in its chemical supply expense.

· Marketing cut $14,000 in its advertising expense.
2005 SEPTEMBER FINANCIALS


No additional discussion was needed since it was covered under the budget discussion.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT


Mr. Ortiz reported on the following items:

· Mr. Ortiz stated that he looked into profit sharing with the Town of Vail on cleaning services for the Rec District facilities and locations (bathrooms). Mr. Ortiz stated that it would not be a profitable option for the Town of Vail to make at this time. He stated that he continues to look into possibly two full time employees who rotate between the different facilities cleaning them on a daily basis.
· Mr. Ortiz stated that the tennis courts received an average of 18% of usage during the 2005 summer season. He stated that we would likely not be receiving funds from the Town of Vail for the repair of those courts and that it would not be in the best interest for the Rec District to spend $60,000 for the repair on the retaining wall. He stated that we will hopefully be able to get through the 2006 summer season with no repair and then reevaluate what we do with those two courts in 2007. The Board agreed.

· Mr. Ortiz made it aware to the Board that we were featured in Colorado Runner Magazine as having the best race series this summer, the Teva Mountain Series. He stated that it will just get better each year and is very excited about the positive press.  

BOARD MEMBER INPUT

Director Hall stated that she had attended the Grand Opening of the Imagination Station. She thought staff did an extraordinary job on the design of the room. Mr. Mike Ortiz thanked the Board after Director Hall’s statement for the approval of $10,000 to be used towards the Imagination Station. Director Hall stated that she is excited for staff to be rewarded with the use of Capital Funds. She also went on to thank all the volunteer soccer coaches making the fall soccer season quite a success.
Mr. Ken Marchetti asked that Board if they were still interested in putting a Mill Levy increase on the Ballot for May 2006. He stated that there are a lot of variables that needed to be in place if the Board wanted to go to election in 2006.

Director Hall and Director Hansen stated that it is just too soon, we would be too rushed in getting all of our information together. 
Director Licciardi thought that it would be in the best interest of the VRD to go for a Mill Levy Increase in 2006. He stated that we need to take care of the renovation of the Golf Course Club House and this would be the perfect opportunity to do so. He went on to state that the next time we would be able to go to election would be in 2008 and that would be too late.
Director Proper stated that he would like to wait to go to election in 2006 until we have all our information together. He went on to state that we will receive less credit in the future if we loose in 2006. Having support and leadership will get us the vote, not having leadership and support will not get us the vote.
Mr. Ortiz went onto state that we need to wait. The VRD needs the support of the Town of Vail and the Vail Town Council before we ask the voters for a tax increase. We need to do more planning of capital projects before going to the voters so that we can spell it out for the voters on why we want to increase our Mill Levy.

Mr. Marchetti concluded by stating that we need to go to the voters once and we need to do it well. This is a foreclosed opportunity to get what we really need. 

ADJOURNMENT

Director Hansen motioned to adjourn at 6:15 p.m. Director Hall seconded. Approved unanimously.

Director Hansen made a motion to adjourn into Executive Session for the purpose(s) of: §24-6-402(4)(e), C.R.S., “Determining positions relative to matters that may be subject to negotiations; developing strategy for negotiations; and instructing negotiators.” Director Hall seconded.  Approved unanimously.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


The Board of Directors and Executive Director decided an Executive Session was not needed.

___________________________

________________________

Peter W. Cook, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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